
October 11, 2022 

Cotton Candy Quilt Guild Minutes 

  

•      Marilyn opened the meeting at 6:52 with 13 members in attendance. 

•      Next Meeting: November 8. 

  

•      Treasure’s report: 

Our treasury balance is $1416.69 The increase of $352.75 is due to the profit 
from the yard sale. Thank you to Kathy K. for allowing the guild to use her 
garage and for all she and Lucy did for the guild. Marilyn suggested that 
Kathy receive free dues for 2023, there were no objections. 

•      Comments and discussions: 

•      Sashiko blocks are still being collected. Lucy will sew them into a quilt top when she 

has enough blocks to make a quilt. Keep stitching! 

•      UFO Challenge:  The last UFO (#8) was due in October.  If you’re still working on 

your UFO list, get crackin! You have until the December meeting to complete your list 
and be entered to win the prize! 

•      Recipe Book: Eve asks members to continue to send her recipes so she can do 

another update. 

•      Dianne commented that she was inspired by Grace’s determination to complete 50 

pillow cases at the fall retreat. 

•      Congratulations to Coti for receiving a ribbon at the Streetsboro Quilt Show! 

•      Spring Retreat April 19-23, 2023: anyone interested in sharing a cabin (or 2) 

may want to check out: https://trailsidelodgingohio.com/ 

Let Lynn know via email ASAP if you’re interested and she will 
make the reservations and deposit. Individuals can reimburse Lynn 
at a later date. Lynn’s email is lmbuckley@hotmail.com 

https://trailsidelodgingohio.com/
mailto:lmbuckley@hotmail.com


  

•      Show and Tell: 

o   Coti showed a quilt she made for a housewarming gift. 

o   Kathy K. showed a fall wall hanging she was working on at retreat and is 

now finished. 

o   Chris showed hand embroidered tea towels and a gathering apron she 

made and embellished with hand embroidered details. (Chris won the gift 
card). 

o   Grace showed the medal her grandson Tim gave her after he finished the 

Chicago marathon. 

o   Kathryn shared info and a star from a previously flown American flag. 

The group Stars for our Troops saves the stars to honor our troops , 
Kathryn gave the star to Dianne.              For more info go 
to http://www.starsforourtroops.org/ 

  

•      Programs and Events: 

  

  

▪  October 22 & 23- Brushwood sewing day. The guild will provide 

lunch. Bring your own beverages, snacks and dinner. 

▪  November 5- Sew 4 Service at Twinsburg Library. To sign up go 
to: https://signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/5447239420692640
29/false#/invitation 

▪  November 8- Meeting: Quilt Smart demonstration by Marilyn 

▪  November 19- Brushwood sewing day. 

▪  December 12- Holiday Party at Mavis Winkle’s: 

http://www.starsforourtroops.org/
https://signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/544723942069264029/false#/invitation
https://signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/544723942069264029/false#/invitation


▪  January 7– Sew 4 Service at Twinsburg Library. To sign up go 
to: https://signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/6270102912457640
20/false#/invitation 

▪  February 18, 2023- Hudson Library 9am-5pm- Sewing day 

▪  April 19-23, 2023- Somewhere Sewing retreat 

▪  August 20-23, 2023- Inn at the Amish Door retreat 

▪  September 15-19, 2024- Inn at the Amish Door retreat 

  

Additional Program Note- Remember to keep up with Hexi blocks! The 
last hexi block is due in Dec. The finished quilts will be shown sometime in 
spring 2023.     

Minutes submitted Oct 15. 2022 - Lynn Marie Buckley 
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